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The Modern Language Teachers’ Association of Queensland Inc.
Gold Coast Branch      

 Thursday 1 September 2011 
Venue: G06_3.60     Meeting Began 4: 16  Concluded 6:00 

Attendance:
  Simon Burgess (Helensvale SHS), Anthony Chapman (Palm Beach SS; Park Lake SS), Kath Clarke (Coombabah SHS), Chris Dunn (St Hilda’s), Jo Fullerton (Springbrook SS), Tanis Heeres (QAHS), Kim Hepworth (Clover Hill SS), Gareth Jones (Robina SHS), Leigh Kirwan (Griffith University), Rachel Lornie (Coomera SS), Lindsay Rawnsley (A B Paterson), Rie Suzuki (Mt Warren Pk SS), Carmel Gomm-Wright (Somerset College).
1. Welcome by Leigh
2. Apologies:  
Noriko Chantrill, Victor Rodriguez, Ros Fischer, Marian Wilkes,

 Laura Marshall, Tomoko Nakanishi.
3. President’s Report:  
· The next speakers for the Brisbane Language Teachers’ Forum are Jenny McKinney (Melbourne) and Edite Sammons (Toronto) who are Head Presenters for AIM (Accelerative Integrated Methodology ) Language Learning.  Title of Presentation:  Developing ‘critical fluency’ in our Language Learners using gestures!  This might be a great chance for GC teachers to hear these speakers. 4:30pm to 6:00pm, Wednesday 14 September . Board Room S02_7.16 South Bank Campus  RSVP:(For catering purposes)  Ms Val Beckett, Secretary for Griffith’s School of Languages & Linguistics. V.Beckett@griffith.edu.au
· Queensland Program for Japanese Education: Professional Development Grants for Japanese Language Teachers.  New Grant Opportunity.  Applications are invited for grants towards enrolment costs in approved Japanese language courses to be completed by 30 June 2012 .  Applications must be received by close of business Friday 16 September 2011.  Requests for application forms and guideline for applicants should be directed to:  Anne Platt a.platt@uq.edu.au
· Japanese Kanji Kentei Exam:  Date: Saturday 5th November from 1pm.  Applications must be received by 1st October  (Saturday).  Place: Indooroopilly State High School, Brisbane.  Further information about the levels and the examination fees may be found on the following website (in English) :
http://www.links-across-cultures.com/kan/Kanken_En_20111105.html
· Writing across Languages and Cultures: An Afternoon with writer Yoko TawadaWhere: Terrace Room, Level 5, Sir Llew Edwards Building (No 14). The University of Queensland, St Lucia campus. When: Friday September 9 2011 Time: 2:45pm for a 3:00pm start.  The program will run from 3:00pm to 5:30pm and includes a cocktail function, numbers strictly limited. RSVP by September 7 2011 FREE EVENT Phone contact 07 3365 6914 Please RSVP online at the School of Languages and Comparative Cultural Studies (SLCCS) website www.slccs@uq.edu.au/events
· Interested in becoming a translator?
JITBAG Presentation G30_1.15 on Saturday 10th September 2011

Four guest speakers. Admission Free

For further information contact Leigh Kirwan.

· Seiko Nakajima’s Japanese Lunch & Takeaways.  Obento Delivery Service for schools 0439 724 462 or e-mail nakajima.co@gmail.com
· The Gold Coast Branch has been asked to once again host the MLTAQ State Biennial Conference in 2012
· Suggested that someone be employed to do the lion’s share of the work re the organisation of the Biennual Conference.  
4. Treasurer’s Report
· Lindsay is delighted with the healthy state of our finances.

· Having the Speech Competition entries go through Lindsay has streamlined payments.
· It took 2 weeks for payments from EQ schools to be processed.

5. Webmaster’s Report:  
Anthony has access to the new server .  He is busy transfering information over.  The new site will require log in and passwords.

Some people are having problems accessing the site. 
6. Speech Contest Report
· Japanese Consul General will be attending the Speech Contest

· Mr Nakajima from The Japan Foundatiion, Sydney will also be attending.

· Suggested that the Language teacher in every school speak to the Principal  or Deputy Principal and invite them/encourage them to attend  the competition and afternoon tea (2:15). 
· Decision to be made after the competition re. time of year and day for 2012 competition

· Usual food stalls will be setting up.

· Coffee kiosk will be open

· State Competition may be able to begin at 2:15 instead of 2:30

· Certificates of Appreciation have been printed. Jo has 100, if convenors want them for their Judges or helpers please contact Jo Fullerton.

· Next year there will be a Year 4 section in French. 

· Rie does not yet know how many judges she has for Primary Japanese.

           Tasks

· Lindsay and Cheyne Sandercoe will look after the information tables.

· Kim and helpers will muster winning students from the waiting room to the back of hall.

Dates for 2011:    

           Sun  11 Sep            Speech Competion                                 Griffith Uni

Thu 6 Oct

GC MLTAQ 




G06_3.60

Thu 3 Nov

GC MLTAQ 




G06_3.60

Thu 1 Dec

Christmas Function
To receive (and send) regular emails on forthcoming meetings and other items of interest to languages teachers, you should join the Gold Coast MLTAQ’s list. If you are an MLTAQ member, just open http://mltaq.asn.au/mailman/listinfo  (Note:  It won’t work if you add www) 

